THE AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF PETROLEUM GEOLOGISTS

INCORPORATED

OFFICE OF THE EDITOR

ALFRED H. BELL
NATURAL RESOURCES BUILDING
URBANA, ILLINOIS

July 24, 1950

Dre Henryk Be. Stenzel
Bureau of Economic Geology
Austin, Texas

Dear Dr. Stenzel:

Congratulations on your nomination without opposition.
as Editor of the Ae Ae Pe Go You have excellent qualifications
for this position and I am sure you will enjoy the experience as
much as I have.

The orgenization of the A. A. P. Ge. editorial staff and
the procedure in the handling of manuseripts that has grown up
through the years seem to me to be admirable. That is not to say
that perfection has been attained and there is no room for improve-
mente Each new editor has the opportunity of making such changes
as he may deem desirable.

I shall be happy to give you all the help I can in turn-
ing the office over to you next Aprile In the meantime I would
bé glad to answer any questions you may have.

With kind regards and best wishes

Sincerely yours,

cc Mre Je Pe De Hull %

Mre Clarence L. lioody



